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Final Copy date for the next edi-
tion is 19th September 2007—to
The Editor Please.

+ Contributions to the Editor

¢ Alison Holmes: Tel 01494 564339

+ gandaholmes@btinternet.com or
alison.turner-

holmes@resolutionglasgowplc.com

+ Contributions should be in the
form of e-word or jpg files Please.
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A note from the Editor

Dear Readers

It is an honor to take on
the responsibility of Editor
of this much loved and well
read publication.

When Gloria Holmes first
approached me and asked
if I would consider becom-
ing editor, I was concerned
about the huge amount of
time required to work on
and produce such a docu-
ment. Having now met all
the team and seen how
much work each member
puts in, with the sponsor-
ship and local support for
printing, delivering and
general running around in
order to bring this maga-
zine to everyone I realize it
is a real team effort and
actually I have the easy
part!

The reason I will endeavor

to bring this magazine to
you on a regular quarterly
occasion is because I under-
stand the enjoyment that is
gained from receiving it in
each and every household.
The children get excited
that they may appear in it,
the adults like to catch up
on news and views and so
we each curl up one eve-
ning a quarter and read it
from cover to cover.

Front Cover

This editions front
cover photo’ is cour-
tesy of Mr Rynie
Greef.

Send me some of
your photographs
and see if they are
selected for future
editions. Ed

For that reason I am happy
to bring it to you for the
next 3 years. But I need
your help! If you enjoy
reading it please help con-
tribute by sending me any-
thing and everything you
know or have or own. It
will be sifted, prioritized
and of course some of it
discarded or saved for later
editions but without your
contributions the publica-
tion will not be interesting!
So please take photos of
events, send in write ups
on events, name names,
show faces and above all
“have your say”!

So with the fetes looming
so soon again and the Ball
organizers praying for good
weather, and with the kids
sports days and Rotary
functions, we should get a
bumper edition next.

Thanks to Stephen Peake

Stephen must be breathing
a huge sigh of relief that his
3 years are up. The thought
of not having to meet copy
deadlines and chasing for
meetings to sign off copies
and the phone ringing
constantly with queries
regarding the magazine or
the email in box being full
of magazine related topics.
Well Stephen we hope you
have something to fill up

all your spare time!!

We would in all seriousness
like to say a big thank you
for a great job over the
years; getting out an inter-
esting and factual publica-
tion. Four times a year is a
challenge and one that you
met successfully and enthu-
siastically. I do hope I can
continue this!

And as the new Editor I do

not intend making any
drastic changes as I think
Stephen did it well. There
will be differences but my
belief is “if it ain’t broke,
don't fix it”!

I thank you all in advance
for your support and toler-
ance and look forward to
hearing from you ALL.

ALISON HOLMES TEL.
01494 564339
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The Speen Festival Cabarel Supper

Can you:
juggle
tap dance
sing
write sketches

impersonate?

We are looking for a variety of quality, short, entertaining events to dazzle the crowds
at the Cabaret Supper on Sat 15 Sept.

The evening will be in the style of a light-hearted cabaret featuring quality local talent to celebrate
the end of the Festival alongside a delicious meal in the classy Speen Marquee Nightciub.

This is your iast chance to volunteer!

Contact Kate and Sam Laughton on [a{e@OldKINggeorgc.pius.com

Farewell to Sandra and Peter
About 50 villagers and children gathered outside ‘The Really Useful Little Village Shop’ on Tuesday afternoon 17% April
0 say thank you and farewell to Sandra and Peter who have managed the shop for the iast 6 years.

“hildren from Speen School presented a card made up of drawings and writing from many of the “younger" visitors to
‘e shop, mentioning the things they really liked about it and saying thank you to Sandra and Peter.

lean Gabbitas, who as local councillor had been part of the initial movement to reinstate the village shop, presented a
souquet of flowers to Sandra.

Indy Gower expressed the village's appreciation for their great contribution to community life and presented them with
a 'thank you’ card and the money which had been collected.

During the six years Sandra and Peter have run the shop about £18,000 of the rent for the premises has been redistrib-
uted to projects within the community. We wish them the best for the future; Sandra in her retirement and Peter in his

mobile catering venture.

Judith A Newenhatr

I i 9 Abbotswood
Speen
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£ 01494 488687

07788 718242




SPEEN SCHOOL PTA NEWS

The Safari Supper held in March was a resounding success and raised over £500 for the school. Eight par-
ents from the school volunteered to be hosts and hostesses for the evening and opened up their houses to
others offering them a starter to one group of guests and then a main course to a separate group of visitors.
The evening was one of mystery and suspense as people wandered around the village wondering where and with
who they would be dining. The hosts and hostesses were also kept in the dark about who would be arriving on
their doorstop waiting to be entertained! It was an excellent opportunity to socialise and it was wonderful to
meet many so people who had no links to the school but just wanted to join in the fun. The evening ended with
a disco at the school with lots to discuss about who went where and what food was eaten!

Hopefully by now, you will all have seen posters around the village advertising our biggest event of the year;
the 'Speen Scho:ﬁ Glitter Ball'. A black-tie event, the evening is an also an opportunity to either subtly spar-
kle or to 'razzle and dazzle' with your best glittery attire! The Ball will be held ina marquee on the school
grounds on the 23 June and will feature a live band, 3 course meal and a free glass of bubbly on arrival; tick-
ets are £37.50 each. Please come and join in the fun and support your local school in what is planned to be an
entertaining and prestigious evening!

Forthcoming PTA Events o

Treasure Hunt - 20 May 07. A great N
family event which involves using a map to
search for clues around the village and
then in turn, receive a prize at the end. :
Refreshments are available at the school
and there will be a cake stall to temp you
too!
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Everyone is welcome to join in our activi-
ties. For further details, please look out =
on the notice boards or contact Trish Pre- =
ston-Whyte, 01494 488387. = E:W

Ball Tickets for A Fiver! =

Win a pair of tickets to the Ball - worth £75. For your chance to win, simple buy a raffle
ticket from ML for just £5.00. Tickets are limited to just 50 so buy more than one and dou-
ble your chances! The draw will take place at lunch-time on Friday 1 June, 2007 at Speen
School. We still urge you to buy your Ball tickets as soon as possible as this year's event is
expected to be a sell-out. If you are the lucky winner, we will of course refund your money.
If you would like to buy a raffle ticket, please make a cheque out to Speen School PTA and
send with an SAE to Marie-Louise Morley, 3 Meadow Rise, Lacey Green, Bucks HP27 0QY.
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Speen Sc

Calling all parents and pupils,
past, present and future!

Speen school is celebrating it’s
40th year on the current site.

" As part of the celebrations we

are inviting all parents and pu-
pils to a reunion. The reunion
will take place at the school on
Wednesday 11th July after the
Sports Day.

There will be refreshments,
games for young and old, mu-

sic, competitions and, of
course, a chance to catch up
with old friends.

As part of the celebrations, the
school is also announcing an
essay competition for the past
and present pupils in no more
than 100 words. Entries
should be entitled “ Why I
Love(d) Speen School”. The
closing date for entries is Fri-
day 29th June. Entries should
be sent directly to Mrs Nayna
at the school and the winners

hool is 40!

will be announced at the reun-
ion.

Great prizes will of course be
up for grabs and will be
awarded in several categories.
(present pupils, years 3-6, years
7-13, and older!)

We would also welcome old
photos, film/video that could
be displayed at the reunion or
even old school uniforms! If
you have any items that we
could display, please let the
school have them, but please
do make sure your ownership
is clearly marked.

For more details on the essay
competition and all other as-
pects of the reunion, please
visit the Speen School website
(www.speen-cofe.bucks.sch.uk)
and keep an eye on the village
notice boards!

Tim Crossely,

Parent Governor.

Geoff Smaﬂey

Oak End « Clappins Lane *
High Wycombe - Bucks

INTERIOR DECORATING
Te[epbone 01494 562503

*« HP14 4SL

Walter’s Ash
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. 6" to 15" September

: 2007

We’re Ready to Go!

We’ve already given you a tantalising glimpse into the 2007 Festival programme and now we’re delighted to tell you that all
the events are finalised. As promised there is a super mix of your old favourites, some with a new twist, plus three completely new
items.

What’s on at Speen Festival 2007?

Thursday 6, Friday 7" & Saturday 8™ September (evening)

‘Three éheers for Mrs Butler!” A two-act play with songs, featuring performers of all ages
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Saturday 8" and Sunday 9" September (daytime)

Photographic Competmon and Exhibition - featuring work by local photographers, including a competition w1th
prizes for children and adults

Sunday 9*" September (daytime)

Arts, Crafts, Health and Beauty in Action - Watch local artists and craftspeople at work and test your own skills, or
learn about health and beauty treatments and try them yourself

Monday 10™ September (evening)

‘Jack Milner’s Comedy Workshop’ A veteran of the much larger Lichfield Festival, Jack will gently lead you to dis-
cover your funny side and find out how to make your friends laugh.

Tuesday 11" September (evening)

‘Let us Garlands Bring’ - music for a balmy summer’s evening, at Speen Baptist Chapel. A candle-lit recital to cele-
brate Shakespeare, performed by singer Geraldine Rowe and pianist Jeremy Rowe

Wednesday 12" September (evening)

SO e b e i e O Ie D I Do e B D B G D B D e D B O B v D v D e D B I

‘The Rodgers and Hart Songbook’ - Jazz evening with the Martin Hart Quintet and vocalist Lynn Garner

Thursday 13'" September (afternoon and evening)

‘Wildlife Watch and Barbecue with the Wycombe Rangers’ - after-school activities involving bugs and bats!

99999
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Friday 14" September (evening)

Festival Quiz - the ever-popular village event returns.

Saturday 15" September (morning)

9399349

‘The Fantastic Tales of Lord Smelly and Capitano Bravado’ - Children’s Theatre presented by Teatro
Unfortunato ;

Saturday 15" September (afternoon)

‘Speen Bike Park Challenge’ Another first time Festival venue will be the Speen Bike Park with an
exciting programme of demos, races and competitions for 8 - 18 year olds. This is a real attempt to
cater for an age group that we’ve rather missed in the past.

Saturday 15" September (evening)

‘Speen Festival Cabaret Supper’ - an evening of light-hearted entertainment and delicious supper in
the Speen Marquee Nightclub!

Local talent (music, vocal, dance, etc.) is now being sought for the short, light cabaret items be-
tween the supper courses. Contact Kate and Sam Laughton with your offers.
(Kate@oldkinggeorge.pius.com or 01494-488548)

What Happens Next?

Update Posters
will continue throughout the summer in local venues.
Reminder / Flyer - will drop though your door during May.

Programme / Booking Form - will be dropped to you in June or can be found in Speen
Stores.

Tickets - will be available from early July (details on the booking form.)

Volunteers: To volunteer for all those tasks that make the Festival go with a swing:
e-mail cath@allwright .org, or
www.speenfestival.org, or
phone Catherine Haddon (chair) 01494 488872

99434343434343434343434343434343494343434343039943039348343
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« Dairy Ice Cream
-y i . Fresh From Our Farm

Available locally from
‘ Asda
Tesco
Waitrose
Morrisons
Hazlemere Food Hall
& Other Local Stores

Ice Cream can be Purchased
Jrom Old House Farm on
‘weekdays 9.30am to 4.30pm
: 01494 563980




News from Speen Church

Andy writes:

The land at Pye Corner

By the time you read this we hope to have completed the purchase of the overgrown triangle of land ad-
jacent to the Chapel and bordered by Chapel Hill and Pye Lane. It was a surprise when the land became
available. We had been working on plans to upgrade the hall to accommodate the growing number of
adults and young people, so it seemed a sensible thing to try to acquire it.

Baptist churches are independent and network together, which means each church is responsible for its
own finances, and I have been amazed by the generosity of so many folk who have made contributions to
make the land purchase possible. Thank you very much. When we take ownership of the land one of the
first things will be to gather together a working party to tidy it up, and then we can start to rethink and
discuss with the community the how the land might be used to suit the needs of the growing congrega-
tion.

Ladies and Men'’s Breakfasts \;Q/
The visiting speakers for the Ladies and Men's Breakfasts con- S eenCh U r Ch

tinue to draw large audiences (Or maybe itis jUSt the full Eng' A PART OF THE BAPTIST FAMILY OF CHURCHES
lish breakfast itself?).

This February the Ladies Breakfast was a sell-out again when the hall was crammed to hear Carolyn
Gower share her story. By the time you read this I expect the next Ladies Breakfast on May 12" will have
also been a full house as the Psalm Drummers return,
in the person of Tom Gregory (seen here with Terl
Bryant after the Men’s Drumming Breakfast). And
who would have thought that a poet would have en-
tranced a Men'’s Breakfast at 8:30 in the morning? But
that is exactly what Godrey Rust achieved as he
shared his poetry with the Men on 24™ March. He
made us laugh and caused us to reflect on ourselves
e and the world. The Men were so moved by his words
| that they bought the entire stock of his book
‘Welcome to the Real World’(available on Amazon if
you missed it).

International Guest Speaker

At 8:00pm on Tuesday 28" May we will host our highest profile speaker yet, who is only in the UK for a
few days and could not make a Saturday! This has to be a ticket only event and the speaker will remain a
mystery otherwise we could not handle the numbers wishing to attend. If you would like a ticket contact
me (488758) or Sandy (488875).

Web site: http://speenchurch.org For a summary of regular church activities.
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50-4-50 &y caroiyn Gower

What Does fifry miles of Ridgeway Path; 4 davs; 38
walkers; widows n Hydersbad, Indis; ever 100
supporters and more than £5700 have in common?

This was how 1 celebrated my 50th birthday!
Thark you everybody who joined me for some or
all of the four day walk snd thank you especially to
everyone who contribured 1o the amazing toml
achieved. The idea behind the fund mising i= to
establizh a refuge in Hyderabad, India for widows

and women who are victims of domestic abuse.

The first day of the walk, Wednesday 14th Febru-
ary, five of us set off from Whitchurch Hall to walk
to Nuffield. The boggy Thames path and steep
climb up vo Nuffield left Andy, Christine and 1 o
no doubt that the next few days were going w be
quite & challenge. A thirceen mile day.. we were
ready for our beds!!!]

Day rwo, nine of us garhered ar Nuffield on a typi
cal February day, to cover the rolling hills broken
by woodland 1o Chinnor. The Fox and Hounds i
Watlington was a welcome lunch break!

Diay three was a glorious, bright day, twenty three
of us were antcipating a steady stomp throwgh the
Chiltern Hills;, whether for the whaole day or jusr a
part of it. We were not disappointed. The views

11

were plorious as we wound cur way from escarp-
ment b0 escarpment between  Chinnor  and
Wendover. Over such a variety of countryside the
immediate company one walked with changed con-
gtantly—l think everyone met and miked to every
oo elie.

By the fourth day those of us who were walking
every day had sertled into a new slower pace of life.
It was quire a revelation, one small step at a dme
and so much dissance could be covered. Our final
day was Wendover to lvinghoe Beacon. Thirteen
of us formed the proap, 1 had no idea lvinghos
Beacon was so high—it seemed to have its own
freezing micro climate too!

5o what now! The funds raised have been set aside
by Azape Alive in India for the specific purpose of
buying, building or renting appropriate premises
for a community of women and children o live in
safely. Hopefully a parallel projecr development
micro business opportunities will develop  along
side enabling them o become independent. This
may be a small beginning but over time will really
make a difference. Thank you for your supporr.

If anyone is interested in contributing to the Wid-
owr Refuge Project do contacr me on 01494
4HET58 for derails. Carolyn Gower.
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S Shhmmer Men of North Dean
Arcund the world in 8 diets.

The classic Jules Verne story, performed live at the North
Dean Village Hall onlse Apnl 2007.

Starring: Peter David Niven-Keen, Garry Passepartout
Holmes, Eric idie-Cash,

Desmond Palin-Ryman, Peter Fix-Brownridge, Reform
Club Charman Ivor Beeks,

Detective Tony Dawson and Rhynie Phileas Fogg-Greeff.

This League of Gentlemen decided to hefp Mthake Ndiowu, an eight year old South Adrican boy with no known fa-
ther and @ mather who is dying of AIDS. Mthoko grew up in a western, non-tribal environment in Johannesburg and
oukd, as a result of his mother's situation, easily become a streel child. The Narth Dean decision was to enabls
Minoka o have full board and ledging plus top class schooling st Prestige College in South Africa until 2008

And s0 these eight stars dietad for the first three manths of 2007 whilst recrulting sporisors wha undertoak to pay £1
pear one pound of weight each contestan would lose

Contestants, friends, family and spansors met for the final welghing out ceramany on 1 Agril in the Mike Tysan Fit-
nass Comar of the Village Hall

As a result of to their Oscar winning performances these eight stars of “Around the World in Eight Diets” raised
E3000 of which they donated £2400 fo the Mihoko Fund and E800 to the North Dean Villzge Hall for a new dish-
washer. Surely with such an addition of luxury the Village Hall could shortly be renamed the North Dean Convention
Centre.

Pater David Niven-Keen made @ stiming acceptance speach as North Dean Academy Award Winner for Mosi
Maoney Raised. Other notable performances were from Garry Passapartout Holmes for Maost Pounds Lost and Pater
Fix-Brownridge for Humongous Body Fercantage Lost

And s0. as the credits came down on “Around the Warld in B Diets”, North Dean could assist a prospective AIDS
orphan ta have full board and lodaing plus tofl quality education of the highest standard at a top sehaal on the other
side of the warld,

For more infarmation please view
http.ffweww. northdeancharity. blogspol com
httpsiweerw, mithokofund_blogspat.com and
Hp /et preasticecol oo 23
The End
A Walt Dietsny Production

And s, a5 the credits cama down an “Arpund the World in 8 Dlets”, North Dean could assist a prospeciva AlDS

orphan o have full board and iodging plus top qualty education of the highest standard at a top school on the other
side of the world



SPEEN PLAYING FIELDS NEWS

PLAYING FIELD IMPROVEMENTS AND MAINTENANCE

A “Speen-Team' work party of 16 adults and 10 youngsters al the end of April reinsiated the chain fance behind
the DeWWanium, installed 8 monre substantial bollard bartier al the fleld entrance (the previous one was B magnet
for raveraing vehiclesl), improved the cricket nel, and did several jobs. An cutdoor (concrate) table tennis
table ks on order. to be sited st the top of the fisld,

RIDGLEY'S FELD
The fisld has bean made more eccessible to children in accordance with Dan Ridgley's legacy conditions,
A Kissing gate has bean Instaliad in place of the stiie near Studridge Lane and the fleid is now not grazed and is

being belt 85 o meadow with the minimum of cuting, We await rmin 1o se2 whal comas up! Your suggestons for the
Wmhrdﬂmmhﬁﬁunmm-

The 'Speen-Team' work party aiso reduced the hedge on the sharp comer of Moses Plat Lane to improve driver
vigibility of young cyciists on the lane. A picnic table was installed and several maintenance Hems on the cycle track
completad

VANDALISM

it is very sad that we have had problems of broken windows and smashed glass boities a1 the Pavilion. and sev-
eral imos the new hedging that we planted at Ridgley's Field has beon damaged. Pieese keap 8 look-out and re-
port o the: Polics (08458 505 508 - Sgt Ann Dynbar ot P Rigbarg) who afe now visiting mong frequantly,

SPEEN MARQUEE
The first cuting of ihe Millennium Marguee in 2007 will be for a charity event ot Great Hampdan, and then
back to the Playing Field in time for FunDay. Jem Symondson is the team loader.

MONTHLY DRAW

The Draw is a major source of SPF income. If you would lice to join please contact Penny Stokoe (488678) and
your local coflector will be in touch.

FUTURE EVENTS FOR YOUR DIARY

FunDay = June 3" and &, Friday evening Is the ‘New Rope String Band”  In the marguse. Team sports
the Playing Fisid on Saturday,

Bonfire Might - is plannaed for Saturday 3rd Novembes,

Christmas Trea/Carols - is planned for Saturday 15" December,
John Holmes
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Speen Women's Institute

At our February meeting Gloria Holmes and Margaret
Groves helped Pamela Steinberng show how the Alex-
ander Technique worked. We have at last received an
invitation to visit Highgrove after being on the waiting
list for three years. Yes, it takes that long! We shall be
going at the end of April, so hope the weather keeps
fine. Christine Nesbit gave an excellent talk on the lain
Rennie Hospice at Home which |, for one, didn't know
thal much about.

Our birthday party was in April and went with a swing as usual, Our speaker on this occasion was
Mel Rees, author and raconteur, and was very amusing. Some members with husbands also en-
|loyed another get-together at DeWWanium and some more green willow-weaving. Our next three
meetings are as follows:- Resolutions on 3rd May, Chenies/Time Team on 7th June with Valerie

Edwards and Madagascar on Sth July with Jill Carey.

Barbara Collett
Scouts and Guides

As many readers must know this is a very important vear for everyone associated with Scouts.

Scouting is one hundred years old. There are many special events, camps meetings and jambo-
rees planned. It also happens to be sixty years since the International Scout headquarters at
Kandersteg, Swirzerland was opened. i

My husband belonged to a very forward thinking scout group in Cockfosters, Herts. The scour
leader arranged to take the group w Kandersteg in 1957. [t was extremely unusual that any
one could afford ro go “abroad” in 1957, This trip was a totally new experience for most of the
group. :

It was decided by many of the scouts who had gone on this trip that they would revisit this
great area to celebrate the fifteth anniversary this year. There will be 32 ex-scouts and parmers
going for a 5 day stay, some staying in the same chaler as they used last ime. Most remarkable
of all the scout leader who took the group fifty years ago is also going This reunion and anni-
versary camp is exactly 50 years later and 60vears from the opening of Kandersteg and of
course 100 years since scouting began.

The same weekend as the great anniversaries many people in scouting will be camping and 1
am pleased to say three generations of our family will be enjoying the inrernational scouting
experience then as well.

Glenn Hart
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Bucks Visual Arts
Open studios, Exhibitions and Events

__[Formally known as Bucks Open Studios] |

Visit local artists during Bucks Visual Arts.

Glenn & Martin Hart.
Halcyon, Chapel Hill, Speen.
Sat. 16th, Sun. 17th,
Fri. 22nd, Sat. 23rd, Sun 24th,
Fri. 29th, Sat. 30th June, Sun. 1st July
_“;1 pm untll 6pm
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CARDEN MIACHINERY

Sales & Sceyvice Agents for:
Haytery and Briggs & Stratton
PrProducts.

Bladae/ CThainsaww Sh exaivy )3}

and Shearxr grinding =tc.
Shry sexrvice.

Machine Flire: scarifiers, cultivators,
strizruomers, hedge trirmmrmers, T mowers tc.

Parxts: VWe also stock a wide range for
wariocous products.

Free Colflection & Daeiivery

Tel: 014394 S63513
Mois:- OoO7I¥I8s 3531 16

Frieyopotfts FFEill — Speer: Roadad — Nortifhicldeory — FlergHendern YValley
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Speen Supporters Club

Our Italian evening held on the 24® of Feb- |
ruary was a great success. As always we were
well supported by local people and raised a
total of £1,450.90 for our charities The
village hall was beautifully decorated in an
[talian theme by Jeanette Rosling, which
gave it an authentic feel to put everyone into  §
the spirit of the evening. We enjoyed listen-
ing to Wynne Davies singing and had fun
with the quiz. Thanks again to all who came
to the evening and also to those people who
sent donations . Our next event will be the
Ladies Spring Lunch on Friday 27% April at
Great Hampden Village Hall at 12 noon.
Tickets available from Christine Oliver.

Edie Radford

* Plumbing
e Electrical
e General maintenance

and more |

* Locally based
* Free estimates

0845 22 50 495
www.the50plus.co.uk

By the 50plus for people of all ages
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Down on the farm by Gill Kent

The experts promiséd us that global warming would produce

extremes of weather and their predictions appear to be
coming true. After a very wet start to the year, which has
thankfully filled the aquifers again, the last four weeks have |

been exceptionally dry. Farmers enjoy the sun like everyone

else but we were hoping for a little moisture to allow the

grass seed to germinate. You may have noticed that most of the grass fields have large brown
patches in them where leatherjackets have eaten the roots and killed the plants. These patches
were reseeded’a month ago but nothing has yet grown. We are anticipating a similar problem when
we sow the maize this week. You won't see any maize growing in the valley this year as we putting it
in our distant fields, the home fields are already growing good crops of wheat.

The gales of the winter brought down an unusual number of trees, particularly in the hedgerows
where branches have broken many of our fences. These have had to be repaired before we could
turn the cattle out this spring. The wood must be cut up and burnt (we have to have a licence to do
this now!) Talking of licences, we also have to have a licence to use old tyres as ballast on the silage
pits. The preservation of grass to make good silage necessitates the removal of as much air as possi-
ble, hence we use tyres to anchor the polythene sheets. All our tyres have been on the farm for at
least ten years and most of them have been here for thirty but we now need a licence to keep them !

You may have noticed sheep in our fields last winter. We follow a very old practice of having
'keepers’; these are sheep belonging to another farmer which graze our fields for the winter
months: their small feet do not damage the wet ground We have to house the cattle as under similar
conditions, their large feet turn grass into mud in no time. The sheep benefit because there is
plenty of grass and our fields are sheep worm free; our grass benefits by being trimmed right back,
all the old rank grass is eaten and the ground is evenly manured. Fortunately worms are only able to
grow in one kind of host so sheep worms do not infect cattle and vice versa.

All our calves are wormed at least once a year, unfortunately the worm killers also kill other inverte-
brates which inhabit dung pats and soil, so like slug bait in the garden, one uses as little possible.

As the price of wheat has risen at last, many farmers are thinking now of growing more cereals for
bio-fuels. This is probably a good option on fertile flat land such as in the Vale of Aylesbury but
unless the price doubles we think you will be seeing grazing animals in North Dean for some time to
come. The increase in cereal prices will make bread as well as dog, chicken, horse and cattle feed
more expensive for all of us. No doubt there will soon be a national debate about how much land
should be used for bio-fuels and how much for food !



Hughenden Builders

Established 22 years

All Building Works Undertaken

Extensions.

Alterations.

Loft Conversions.

Roofing — all types.

Drives, Block paving, Tarmac etc.
Patios, Walls, Garden landscaping.
Plumbing, Plastering, Carpentry.

LR K B R R R J

Planning Service.
Clear & Concise Plans
Single Story £150.00
Two Storey £300.00
(plus council fees)
Free detailed estimate with drawing.
Planning fees returned if tender accepted.

Tel: 01494 562937
01494 438057

171 Main Road
Naphill

- 14Th duly 2007

. Entry form
From

Speen Stores

(&

Hard water can ruin appliances —avoid damage inyour home by installing an Ecowater
softener. Available from Sterling Softeners, the Ecowater range of intelligent products
provides a continuous supply of soft water with the minimum amount of fuss.

To request a free brochure and to find out how you can begin to enjoy the benefits

of softened water in your home, call us on freephone 0800 515 377or visit
www.sterlingsofteners.co.uk

ECOWATER el
pee— Intelligent sejutions te hard 2 5‘7 {2
\_\t:—_"—-‘// watar prablems avaiisbis from 5

WATER TREATMENT SPECIALISTS

SPEEN TENNIS COURT

Our delightful tennis court is located on Speen
Playing Fields and is a facility open to residents
of Speen and North Dean.

Annual membership is available at the very
reasonable rates of:

Family £35 Adult £20 Junior£10

Adult and junior coaching courses are run-
ning through the summer and we shall be
holding informal open tournaments too.

For further information and an application
form please contact Cherry Seekins on
488355

19

or cherryseekins@btinternet.com.




North Dean Quiz Night—Challenge Trophy!
Friday 16th March

What a great night! 7.30pm and the hall was packed to the rafters! Not your normal quiz but this one had rounds of
guessing the name of the pasta shapes and identifying the correct flavours of the crisps on the tables! All this on top
of the normal test your grey matter questions and aromas of home cooked Chilli mingling with the aroma of fine
wine! Tension mounted as the rounds progressed with noise from the Crocodile Hunters and the Fitness Fanatics
replacing correct answers! It was a close run contest but The Little Tiddlers—captained by the very enthusiastic Cath-
erine Matthews and supported heavily by Professor Phil Morley clinched the much coveted title of WINNERS! They
played their Jokers and Gremlins in all the right places and got full marks on several rounds!

Some inventive names for the teams saw the “Fitness Fanatics"—but only one of them had a flat stomach, “Steve’s
Rats”, who were mainly teachers (!) “The Sad Sarah's” because sad Sarah sat on her own for the first round awaiting
the rest of her team and when they did turn up they were most creative with the answer sheets which turned into
hats and aeroplanes! A great night was had by a fully packed room and we raised money for the Village Hall whilst
having lots of fun—which was the intention—Thank you very much to all who helped in anyway.—The Village Hall
Committee

For those who wanted to know the results.....

Steve’s Rats  7lpts Crocodile Hunters 55.5pts
Little Tiddlers 78pts No Chancers 56pts
Lightly Salteds 65.5pts The Hopefuls 51pts
Fitness Fanatics 58pts Sad Sarah’s 30.5pts

SPRINGLINE

CARS PRIVATE HIRE SR Farm Contract Services

HEDGE LUTTING ~FENCING
GROUND EXCAVATION WORK
PADDOCKS AND LAWNS MOwWN

s GENERAL CARDRN MAINTENANCE
ok 1065 JuPPUED

01844 274 474 panallIERETE TR RGN

Know the voice, know your driver Baa Yits, Nortr D, High Wssomba HPH 4NH

W
ge
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licki Thomas
Web Design

Quality bespoke websites for a wide range of businesses
Visit www.nickithomas.co.uk on the Web to find out more...

QA
tE s

f I can put one touch of a rosy sunset into the life of any man or woman, I shall feel that 1
have worked with God’ - Henry David Thoreau

It's so easy to let daily chores and struggles overwhelm us. No matter our age or situation, there are times in our
lives when we need support, whether a parent with young children, recovering from iliness, or just entering our

‘golden’ years.

That's why we try to help people put a ‘rosy touch of sunset’ into their lives. Carewatch is a home help, care
service with one simple, but very big difference. We care.

At Carewatch we provide all sorts of services to a wide range of individuals in the community; assisting with any
personal needs (such as washing, bathing, toileting), domestic care needs (shopping, cooking, cleaning), help
with childcare, relief care for regular carers. Or just simply companionship.

If you're looking for some help, Carewatch is what you're looking for. We really do care.

Call Caroline on 01 296 625385 for a private, personal discussion of your needs.
Carewatch (Mid Bucks) '

Tel: 01296 625385

Email: ccsmidbucks@hotmail.com




Internal and external alterabions
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Litter in North Dean

Several North Dean residents have requested that
litter is not thrown out of car windows as people

drive through the village.

The verges are regularly cleared, by a hard core of
residents, of mainly glass bottles. Damage to the
environment and also the dogs and horses that walk
along the verges are a problem but simply it is un-
sightly in the village.

North Dean V'Ilage Fete
‘Saturday 28" July 2007

Prepare your soil and plant your seeds,

And try to fulfil the judges needs,

Practice your baking, and photography too
And buy your tickets for Predicta poo !!!

*hhkkk kg

A fun day out for all the family

And a great opportunity to meet new friends and
old.

Helpers always required!

On ver Bike!

A sneak preview of an article for next edition.....

Sunday morn- %
not been as
have witnessed
eral 40 some
ers (and older)
bikes and hel-

ings in Speen have
quiet lately! You may
i the gathering of sev-
* thing year old teenag-
armed with mountain
! mets.

v

There are a few men within the readership area who,
as we go to print, are camping out amidst rain and
gales and cycling the South Downs (all off road) for 3
days. This journey is of course for charity but also a
bit of a “boy thing”!

We look forward to an account of the adventure in
our next edition!
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25 years of Service
John Rogers

Tt was in 1971 that John Rogers was first elected as one of the
Hughenden Ward Councillors representing North Dean on the
Hughenden Parish Council. His local knowledge of the area was to
prove invaluable to the council and he gave sound advice in many of
the areas for which the council was responsible, in particular the
maintenance of open spaces and playing fields. I was always grate-
ful for his help and advice. I know that the then parish clerk, Ted
Smith, was helped in many ways by using John's local knowledge of

tion of the age profile for North Dean was not one of young chil-
dren, often challenged the need for this latter facility. John
Rogers's persuasion that there was such a need was much to his
credit. The popularity of the play area has proved his point.

John has served on the main committees of the parish council, as
chairman of both the Services and the Finance and Administration
Committees. Both these were in preparation for his becoming
Chairman of the Council. In this position John always displayed a
firm but fair interpretation of the rules, rarely flustered but al-
ways resolute and correct in procedure.

Having now completed twenty-five years of service, he can look
back over an interesting period of the council's development, from

the area to advantage. Clerks working from their homes to the establishment of a dedi-

cated parish office building.
He has always been a great champion of North Dean and its village I wish him many more years on the Parish Council; North Dean could
hall in particular. He enabled it to achieve a parity of esteem with ~ not be better served.
the larger village halls of Hughenden and Naphill and fought vigor-
ously for equal funding for the hall, the kitchen improvements and Richard Pust

more recently, the children's play area. Colleagues, whose percep- Member of Hughenden PC 1964-2003

Speen Pre School

The children have had a busy time at the pre-school learning about transport and the
senses in the weeks leading up to Easter. They enjoyed visits from Hearing Dogs for the
Deaf, Guide Dogs for the Blind and even got to sit in a real Fire engine and try on hats
and jackets when the crew from Princes Risborough Fire Station came to meet them.
Some lovely crafts were produced for Easter. which culminated in our annual fundraising
Easter egg hunt, and despite the inclement weather drew a good turnout and raised over

£250.

For the summer term the theme is Pineapples and Parakeets - Celebrating the African and Caribbean cultures in

the Early Years. This gives the children lots of interesting opportunities fo explore different activities and ex-
periences. Look out for their colourful displays and we are organising a musical arts festival on 3rd July to cele-
brate all that has been learnt.

The children's sports day is scheduled for the morning of 14™ June on the playing field and we hope for fine
weather as the traditional running races, sack races and egg and spoon races take place for the parents and sib-
lings from Speen School. We even have parents’ races, which are very competitivel

In the last issue we asked for any volunteers who are CRB checked and would like fo come and read a story or
share a relevant skill with the children. If this is something you would like to do please do speak to Inga Pope,
the pre-school leader.

Our annual AGM is on Monday 9™ July at the Pink and Lily at 8pm, where new committee members will be
elected and a review of the year takes place.

Our Pre-School runs from Monday-Friday 9.30am-12.15pm, with an extended session on Wednesday for 4 year
olds. If you are interested in a place for your child, or require more information, please call the pre-school
Leader Inga Pope on 01494 488160, between the above times, or the Admissions Co-ordinator Charlotte Burton
on 01494 562302. Please do view our website at www speenpreschool.org.uk.  Catherine Matthews
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A Mid Life Crisis or a Moment of Madness for Derek Stephens.........7

Call it what you like but last June saw me sign-
ing up for Enduro Africa 2007. This is a charity

before the use by dates then it has all been a
waste of time. For vast areas healthcare is still

event in aid of ‘Riders for Health’ delivered on foot!

Few of you will know of the crucial work that
‘Riders’ do, so let me explain.

We take for granted that we can pick up the
phone to visit a doctor or call an ambulance and
even then we are sometimes guilty of moaning.
Just imagine you or a loved one being in need
of basic or critical healthcare but having to wait
for a doctor or nurse to walk a day to come to
your aid. Blame their government or whoever
you like but | feel these people deserve better.

South Africa has many publicised problems. A
fundamental problem is that vast areas don’t
have a transport infrastructure of any kind to de-
liver quality healthcare out to the most remote
settlements on this enormous continent. We can
donate all the money we like in aid but if the
drugs and aid don’t or can’t reach the people

. They have built a reliable transport network with
preventive maintenance systems in place for two
and four wheeled vehicles to deliver reliable
healthcare no matter how harsh the conditions.
The main-stay of the fleet are simple, robust mo-
tor bikes which can ride in pretty much all terrain
to reach these remote settlements in a fraction of
the time it takes by foot

Enduro Africa 2007

So in October this year I'll be heading off on
an epic 2,500km 12 day ride. Enduro Africa is
one of Riders for Health's fundraising events.
To take part, each of the 150 riders must raise
at least £4,500. This money pay’s for a new
bike plus a maintenance package for five
years.

This is no ride in the park. In order to deliver these
bikes, we will be riding in tough, isolated condi-
tions, most of the time off-road on small ancient
tracks. Starting in Durban, the route will take in
river crossings, tough rocky mountain climbs to
9,000ft, deep sand riding, bogs and plenty more of
what ever South Africa can throw at us. 2,500km
later we will finally deliver the bikes to charity offi-
cials and the health workers who will use our
bikes to make an instant difference to these peo-
ple’s lives
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I need your help -
Derek Continues

Please sponsor me and help make a real difference!
With the help of commercial and private sponsors, |
need to raise at least another £3,000. So whether
you have your own business and want to do some
good through this event, work for an organisation
which you think might like to support this event, or
individually you would like to sponsor me, then
please do it now! To take part | need to donate the
money by the beginning of August so | need your
pledges now!

Remember our bike will make a real difference
on the ground, delivering basic life saving medi-
cal care & instant results!

Please donate either by going on to my website
www.enduroafrica.motor-web.com where you
will find a PayPal online donation function. Or
send a cheque made payable to ‘D. Stephens
Enduro Africa’ and post to Oakdene Cottage,
Hampden Road, Speen, Bucks HP27 ORU. If
you are donating on behalf of a company then
full receipts can be provided.

Charity Pig Roast

On Sunday June 3™ we are holding a Charity
Pig Roast at the Hampden Arms. This will be a
relaxing afternoon with kiddie’s attractions and
fundraising activities in their great garden, with
the Village Marquee as weather backup! Please
bring your friends and family. £10 adults £5 for
under 14’s & free for under 5’s. Tickets avail-
able in advance from Speen Stores and The
Hampden Arms. Alternatively, call on me 0789¢
905262.

Many thanks and hope to see you soon

Derek Stephens
Rider AF07/082

Us ws
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F: 01494 488590

info@woodside-secretarial.co.uk

Coleheath Bottom, Speen, Princes Risborough
Buckinghamshire HP27 0SZ

Business and Private Clients Welcome

Administrative Outsourcing

Fast, Accurate, Professional Service
Fully Qualified Secretarial Staff

Conference and Event Management - Correspondence
Database Entry and Maintenance * General Administration « Mailshots
Manuscripts = Programming * Proof-reading  Spanish Translation
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Relicble, Friendly Service

Emergency Spares and Repairs
Drains, Leaks, Loos, Taps

Boilers, Central Heating & Controls
Registered for Gas, Oil*, Part P Elelctric

*New - in process

Problems investigated, alternative
solutions proposed and the best fit to
. your requirements carried out

Local to Naphill, Walters Ash
Lacey Green, Speen, Haompden
Hughenden, North Dean 199757

'Electrics - Bathroom, Heating, Etc.
Reqgistered for Self Certification

Paul Newman Ltd. 01494 565573




Spring is here and so is Hay fever Season!

ALLERGY FACTS

An estimated 18 million people suffer in the UK from
allergies.

The top 3 countries in the world for the highest inci-
dence of allergy are Australia, New Zealand and the UK.

In Europe, the UK has the highest incidence of aller-
gies and the lowest number of specialists to deal with them.

B

It is estimated that by 2015, half of Europe will be
suffering from allergies.

Spring, with its abundance of new plant
life starting to flourish heralds a colourful
and fresh time of the year but for many it is
the start of the hay fever season, just one of
many allergy-linked symptoms.

Allergy reactions range from itching,
swelling, headaches, nausea, respiratory dis-
comfort, digestive problems to extreme cases
of anaphylaxis.

Allergy is an immune response by the
body to an apparently harmless substance,
typically an inhaled allergy such as pollen,
house dust mite, cat fur, household sub-
stances, environment or food.

As an alternative to prescription drugs,

there are natural remedies which can desensi-
tize the body and help to inhibit histamine
levels. There are a handful of good quality
supplements which have been shown to ef-
fectively calm down the allergic symptoms by
lowering the histamine levels in the body
and promote a strong immune system. One
is Vitamin C is shown to be low in people
with treated and untreated asthma. An-
other is Bee Pollen is popular for hay fever
sufferers as it relieves breathing and sinusitis.

National Allergy Week from 21 to 25
May 2007 is aimed at raising public and me-
dia awareness about the many diffgg%nt aller-
gies that are now becomingly increasingly
common, from hay fever (allergic rhinitis),
eczema, contact dermatitis, urticaria to food
allergy and cat hair.

Jan Rose
janrose@btconnect.com

Author of ‘Aloe Uncovered’ & “The Truth about IBS and
Drugs’

I CIC

High Class Interior and Exterior Decorating

Free Advice and Free Estimates
Sensible Prices and No VAT
Friendly Local Service
No Job Too Small
Call 01494 488303
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Welcome to your local News.

The Speen Wind farm—more hot air......

I suppose every good editor
likes a controversial subject
to ensure reader reaction.
Well, John Oliver’s letter to
the last edition proposing a
wind farm in Speen sure got
my attention.

‘We're all doomed’ from
global warming is a natural
human reaction to any large
scale change, we are all crea-
tures of routine, and itis a
uniquely human property
that we assume responsibil-
ity. The science of green-

house gas climate change is
far from proven; it would
take more pages than the
Speen News has to answer
the debate seriously. Suffice
to say that if anyone watched
the recent Channel 4 TV
documentary “The Great
Global Warming Swindle”,
then there has to be a certain
amount of fatalism about
climate change; CO? is a
function of global warming,
not a cause, and solar activity
measured by solar tlares
drives global temperatures.
After all, Scotland was bur-

ied under 3 miles of ice
during the ice age; our
coastlines are riddled with
fossils of tropical water
creatures; the Romans
built vine terraces against
the side of Hadrian's wall
(which are still there); and
Pevensey Castle was built
on a coastal peninsular,
but is now 3 miles inland.
Climate change is a natural
event, and we should enjoy
the ride, since there is little
we can do about it, nor to
affect it.

RTEREERS TR
J > .(7(, 5 ' i
ol = gl A Note from Biggleswade ......
reading Jo hn The real issue is that oil is duce energy when the right carrier of energy, essential

Oliver's article on
The Speen Wind
Farmi. ... Weell
John you invited

running out, and we have to
find an alternative energy
source. What remains of the
planets oil reserves should be
preserved for production,

sort of wind is blowing, and
inconveniently not when we
want it, unless Mr. Oliver
proposes that we flood
North Dean valley to store

for transport, emits no
carcinogenic or nitrous
fumes, and can be easily
produced from water, given
a bountiful supply of elec-

comments from such as plastics, essential to hydro-electricity, and turn tricity, which in the future
modern construction and the Church into a pumping will have to come from
the reader- i :
commerce. Renewable en- station/ nuclear power. If you really
shilp.sn Anymore ergy is a trite answer to a want to contribute to the
from anyone bigger problem, it appeases future, then ask not
else???? our conscience that we can The only practicable answer, whetl:er. Speen should have
do something about climate given current technology, is a wind farm, but whether it
change, but it is not the an- the hydrogen economy. should have a nuclear
swer. Wind farms only pro- Hydrogen is a good mobile power plant
AR A

Jim Hazledine (and Reg?)

John Oliver’s vision for the future!
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;:__lw WILDLIFE WATCH
AR o I by Peter Symonds

The key feature of the last report was various sightings of Polecats which were made
in the vicinity. These have been reinforced by a further suspected sighting by Henry
Lane on an early morming trip to the station on 22™ of February, On the Missenden
Road bevond Great Hampden he briefly watched a suspected Polecar

Other previous reports have also mentionaed sightings of Roe Deer
close to the village, On 25" February [ briefly watched a handsome
buck Roe Deer in the woods to the north of Specen. However the
highlight of the quarter was on the 26" March when, for the first
time ever, | was able o watch a pair of Roe Deer from our kitchen

window, Omn this occasion the two does were present and whilst ; I'f-l = :] i
thvigir visit lasted barely a minute [ was able to grab & couple of | ﬁ " :
photographs from a bedroom window, 4

Other less welcome mammials reported recently are single rats which have been seen

in Studridge Lane and Abbotswood. Mentioning one of these sightings to a Speen

resident he replied, “Oh that's nothing. we had five on our patio whilst we were

having a dinner party”™. .

Local ponds have been busy over the past couple of months. Frogs laid large
quantitics of spawn in our main pond from 8% to the 15™ of March, This was quickly
followed by Toad spavwn from 97 March but both suffered from a renswed cold spell
with frosts over 17 and 18" of March, The Toads continued to law strings of spawn
in carly April which should now be quite safe from frosts. One major operation
underiaken recently in Speen by parents, governors, 1eachers and children was the
relocation of the school pond to make way for an extension to the building. The old
pund was completely empiied and a new pond formed a short distance away. An
elaborate operution involving sieving all of the pond water and mud enabled us save
some 60 newts, 2 frogs and countless dragonfly larvae much to the delight of the
children

Wintering birds have now left the area. With ¢onditions having remained relatively
mild interesting sightings were limited. George Butler reports a single Brambling in
his garden in late March whilst in our garden two Redpolls were noted duning the cold
snup n mid-March, along with the Mistle Thrushes and Bullfinches which were
[inishing the [ast of the Rowan berrics. By early April ChiffchniTs and Blackcaps
could be heard in College Plantation whilst further up Spring Coppice Lane
Challinches and Yellowhammers were singing away. Many birds are now nesting. In
our own parden Wrens, Blue Tits, Graat Tiis, Blackbirds and Hedpe Sparrows are
sitting on eges whilst Robins in our neighbours porch have already fledged one brood.
Nuthatches are collecting pond mud in our garden 1o cement around their nest hole in
the woods, Overhead countless Red Kites and Buzzards can be seen in both villages
with Sparrowhawks also noted regularly both circling and hunting low through the

garden,

Please let me know of any interesting records (488016 or email 1o
symondsiispeen | (1, freeserve.co uk),
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LEE DAVIES
MR FREPLCE PECALST

GAS & SOLID FUEL INSTALLATIONS.
GENERAL BUILDING & ROOFING.
STOVES INSTALLED & CHIMNEYS LINED.

PATIOS, DECKING & FENCING.
CHIMNEY POTS & COWLS FITTED.
GAS FIRES SERVICED & REPAIRED.

BRICK FIREPLACES & INGLE-NOOKS

FOR ALL YOUR FIREPLACE &
BRICKWORK
REQUIREMENTS PLEASE PHONE

01494-488714 S o

OR -_‘_.##- A
” 07900-156803 -
- 210980

A
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Speen

L

The yellow team

Fun Day

The Red Team /’

o4 O3 o, B4 © =) 0‘- 99 Oy Oy Oy O9 Oy 05 Oy O5 Oy 05 S
R R R g G G R i e e TR -
44 Friday 8" June and Saturday 9" are dates in the so-

i/ cial calendar not to miss that is if you wish to hold
4,/ your head up in local Society. The 8" will see the
arrival in Speen of The New Rope String Band who
will play in the marquee on the Playing Field at 7:30
for 8:00. This is entertainment for one and all, great
musicianship fiddles, accordion, you get the idea
together with mad stuff all of which will leave you
quivering with pleasure. There will be a bar selling
intoxicating beverages of the highest order together
with some tastyifood to nourish the inner you.

:i'E"‘:ﬁL?E’Jsfkﬂ o

o =)

o é\k_’ = ©

. As if the band were not enough, be prepared for
more hedonistic pleasure the next day in the form
of Funday, brilliantly and imaginatively themed
around James Bond 007 in 2007, clever eh? In time
1 honoured fashion Speen and North Dean will be
ﬁ"“ divided into five teams each one straining for glory
and points with the ultimate goal, possession for a
» year of the Funday Plate. Don’t worry if you hate
team games and you don’t have a competitive bone
in your body, it’s just for fun, honest. The games
have been cunningly devised to appeal to adults,
[ children, tiny tots and the criminally insane.
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Early Saturday evening will continue with a tea
party or possibly a dinner party, haven’t quite set-

, tled the format yet, with no time to relaxas the

&, lightly competitive spirit continues with each team
% striving to create a table decorated in the 007 motif.
W Ah hah I hear you cry, what's in it for us, well I'll

oo ety eyt

As I write tickets for both events will be made avail-
able in Speen Stores, however I understand the
shop may be closed for a period between tenancies
and if this is the case then we’ll come up with an
artful alternative to be broadcast on notice boards.

We hope to welcome as many of you as possible to
these happy village events, the proceeds of which go
toward the annual upkeep of the Playing Field, a
fantastic village amenity and the heart of Speen that
we tend to take for granted

[ know that no matter how many times we ask, ca-
jole and beg you to purchase tickets well in advance,
that human nature being what it is you will delay
commitment assuming tickets will still be available
late in the day against what?; a better offer, climatic
disaster - well you are probably not that popular
and won’t get a better offer and haven’t you heard
of global warming?

Looking forward to seeing one and all for the best
weekend of pure fun you will ever have had, well
lets face it if it did turn out to be the best weekend
etc., then your life hasn’t been up to
much, but heh we gotta sell it.

ﬁJ tell you what the award of the handcrafted brass Jem Symondson

4, bound Best Dressed Table Plaque and a further I
af chance for team glory.
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Speen and North Dean News

Whats en in Speen and Nowth Dean?

June ontact
Bth INew Rope String Band perform in Speen Marquee Jem Symondson 488654
oth |Speen Fun Day Jem Symondson 488654
17thNorth Dean Fathers Day event Garry Holmes 564339
R3rdiSpeen School Glitter Ball Trish Preston Whyte 488387
30thITable Top Sale—10am—noon Sue Tayior 488500
July
14thiSpeen Fete and X factor Chairman Jim Barton 488547
28thINorth Dean Fete Garry Holmes 564339
August :
September
?tshth Speen Festival See internal ads for details
20thiISpeen and North Dean Summer Golf Competition Details to follow
October
TBANorth Dean Horse Racing Night Garry Holmes 564339
November
3rd Bonfire night Speen Playing Fields Christian Nagele 488247
tba North Dean Family Sunday Lunch Garry Holmes 654339
December :

15th(Carols around the Christmas Tree Speen Playing Fields [Caroline Cranley 488494

Phone
The Editor
To
Advertise your
Events
Here!
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PARTRIDGE & Co s

Tax Advisors and Business Accountants
Local specialists in small business accounts advice and personal tax e e

issues. For a free initial meeting at your home or business premises

Contact Richard Partridge on 01844-343900.

i Tel: 01844-343900 Fax: 01844-343903

- e'mail: enquiries@partridgeandco.org

7d High Street, Princes Risborough,
Buckinghamshire, HP27 0AE.

owersey Morris Mer
Children’s Dancing | ‘.
Brass Band -

Delicious refreshment

Produce and Bric-a-brac
COMPETITIONS

Fancy Dress: Bodgers, bears and woodland friends

Colouring competition :
PLUS SPEEN FACTOR—YOUR CHANCE FOR STARDOM!
FINAL AT EVENING FUNCTION IN MARQUEE |
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All roads lead to J\E)

www.jnp.co.uk

Helping you buy, sell or rent your home in The Chilterns and South Buckinghamshire

ESTATE AGENTS, VALUERS, SURVEYORS, FINANCIAL ADVISORS,
LETTING AGENTS

1 Market Square, Princes Risborough
01844 345666

Prestwood 01494 866000 Hazlemere 01494 716000 High Wycombe 01494 528000

FINE ““(COUNTRY

Homes from The INP Partuership

01844 343131



